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MEDIA RELEASE

INQUIRY INTO THE GOVERNMENT’S INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY OUTSOURCING INITIATIVE

INTERIM REPORT

ACCOUNTABILITY IN A COMMERCIAL ENVIRONMENT – EMERGING ISSUES

The Chairman of the Senate Finance and Public Administration References Committee, Senator George Campbell, today tabled in the Senate an interim report of the committee's inquiry into the Government’s Information Technology Outsourcing Initiative. The report outlines the sequence of events which required two Senate orders for the production of documents, some of which had been requested as early as 19 December 2000. The documents were provided in response to the order yesterday, 4 April 2001.

Parliamentary accountability refers to the obligation on governments to give an account of their actions to Parliament, and through Parliament, to the public. With a total estimated contract value of $4 billion, accountability for this Initiative needs to be taken seriously. 

The report seeks to highlight the apparent lack of understanding in the Australian Public Service about parliamentary accountability, as illustrated by the arguments put forward during this inquiry, and to draw attention to what is clearly a much wider problem. The majority report states that other Senate committees have had similar experiences of ministers, departments and agencies failing to provide requested documents.

The report highlights the complexities that arise when the private sector works for government while government continues to be responsible and accountable for the outcome. It notes that the Australian National Audit Office is currently examining issues associated with confidentiality clauses in government contracts and that their report is expected to be tabled within the next few months.
The majority of the Committee considers that several points need to be highlighted at this stage of the inquiry:

· the lack of timeliness and quality of answers in response to the Committee's requests;

· the role of OASITO in the Initiative;

· the apparent lack of understanding in the public and private sectors about the parliamentary accountability framework; and 

· the responsibility of all parties to IT outsourcing to publicly account for their performance, the delivery of outcomes and the use of public funds.
Government members of the Committee dissented on some of the report’s views and conclusions and have attached a minority report.

The Committee takes the opportunity to encourage further contributions to the IT outsourcing inquiry. Comments on matters raised in this report and in relation to IT outsourcing, the Government's Initiative and the Humphry Review are encouraged.
The report, submissions to the inquiry and other documents are available on the committee's website at http://www.aph.gov.au/senate_fpa. 

Contact: Helen Donaldson, Committee Secretary, 02 6277 3530
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